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Term 3   Weeks 9-10 

 

REMINDERS 

LUNCH ORDERS—Each Friday  
METUNG P.S. PLAY GROUP—Each Friday 9-11am 

ASSEMBLY—Each Friday from 3.00pm 
ICY POLES—Each Wednesday  

 
FIRST DAY TERM 4—Monday 3rd October  

****DURING TERM 4 IT IS COMPULSORY FOR STUDENTS TO WEAR A HAT**** 

P-2 CAMP COOLAMATONG—Thursday October 20th—Friday October 21st  

 

 

UPCOMING PUPIL-FREE DAYS 
Monday 31st October 
Friday 25th November 

 

 

PREP TRANSITION DAYS 
Tuesday 4th October 

Tuesday 25th October 
Tuesday 15th November 
Tuesday 6th December 

 
 
 
 

OUR FULL NEWSLETTER IS EMAILED TO FAMILIES EACH FORTNIGHT. 
PLEASE ENJOY ALL THE INFORMATION IT CONTAINS. 

Metung Primary School acknowledges the Australian Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples as the first  
inhabitants of the nation and the traditional custodians of the lands where we live, learn and work.   

http://www.metungps.vic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

End of term 3 bulletin 

Dear Metung Primary School Community, 

Spring is really here and it has been wonderful to see the wattle blooming and the kitchen garden bursting into life 
here in our playground. 

Our Grade 3 and Grade 5 NAPLAN results have arrived and have been mailed out to all families. We are very proud of 
the individual achievements of our students and celebrate their growth through this national assessment process. 
NAPLAN is a ‘snapshot’ on the day and is only one form of assessment amongst many. 

School Review is held every four years and Metung Primary is currently being reviewed. This is a very thorough and 
exacting process which will benefit all involved. Much background work has already been undertaken over the past 
weeks leading up to this.  The review will set the focus and direction for the next four years and is a very positive and 
productive course of action for Metung Primary School.  

All students enjoyed a recent visit by Brooke Johnston, Leading Senior Constable, who is the Youth Resource Officer 
from Bairnsdale Police Station.  Brooke made a detailed cyber safety presentation called Think U Know to Grades 4 & 
5/6.  It was informative, enlightening and highly relevant to all our students. I have distributed ‘Family Online Safety 
Contracts’ to the Grade 4/5/6 students that some families might find helpful. 

The following websites have been recommended by the police for further  information for parents: 

www.thinkuknow.org.au 

www.carleyryanfoundation.com 

www.dollysdream.org.au 

Our Fathers’ Day breakfast was a resounding success!! A tasty breakfast was enjoyed by all who attended.  Thank you 
to all the dads, grandparents, and special friends who attended and assisted. 

Prep transition mornings are continuing and we are forming sound relationships with our new students for 2023. It is 
terrific to see how happily and confidently they already are in their new school environment. 

We warmly welcome Ingrid Jennings to our office beginning in Term 4.  She will replace Jo Solly for the remainder of 
the year. Narae Blackwell (mother of Archer, Piper and Jaxon) will replace Wendy Anketell who is on LSL for Term 4. 
Our best wishes go with Wendy and Jo, as they take some time away from school, and we thank them for their work 
this year with our students and their families. 

Last Friday was a great experience for several of our students at the State Netball Finals in Waverley last Friday as part 
of the TUBBS Mixed Netball Team.  Students put in a fantastic effort and worked very well together.  They were a 
credit to their respective schools.  Huge thanks to Narae Blackwell for her extra coaching of the team. 

I am delighted to let you know we have secured an Out of School Hours Care grant for 2023.  I am currently working to 
secure an external provider and set up and establish this important service which will allow for a well-structured 
program which can be offered for an extended time before and after school (we are planning on extending afternoon 
care until at least 5.30pm where needed).  

Class structures are currently being explored for 2023 and I will keep you informed as this process progresses. Please 
understand that at times enrolment numbers change unexpectedly and classes may have to adjust accordingly. 

A date for your calendar is our Pupil Free Day Monday October 31 (the day before Melbourne Cup Day).  This will be a 
pupil free day for all students.  Our other student free day is for Professional Practice on November 25. 

My very best wishes follow the Moresi and Hutchins children who are leaving us at the end of this term.  We have 
loved having you as part of our Metung School community and hope you are very happy in your future schools.  We 
hope you will stay in touch and drop in to see us. 

I wish you all a safe and happy holiday with your families. 

Warmest regards, 

Julie 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.thinkuknow.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CJulie.Butt-Henley%40education.vic.gov.au%7C112e0ee5111147cb739808da914eaff1%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637982064698369302%7CUnknown%7CTW
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.carleyryanfoundation.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7CJulie.Butt-Henley%40education.vic.gov.au%7C112e0ee5111147cb739808da914eaff1%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637982064698369302%7CUnkno
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dollysdream.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CJulie.Butt-Henley%40education.vic.gov.au%7C112e0ee5111147cb739808da914eaff1%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637982064698369302%7CUnknown%7CT


 

 

PREP ORIENTATION & INFORMATION DAYS 2022 

 

Metung Primary School Preps 2023 Transition Program 

We are looking forward to welcoming you to our 
Prep Orientation and Information Days 2022 

 Please bring: 

• Fruit 

•   Play lunch (named) 

•   Drink bottle (named) 

•   Hat (named) 

•   Your brightest smile 

 

 

‘It takes a village to raise a child’ 

 

 

 

 

 

  03-5156 2259                          metung.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

SWAN REACH & DISTRICT PRE-SCHOOL VISITING DAYS – 
all welcome 

  

Monday July 18 2022 
All Kindergarten attending by bus 

фΦол – ммΦол am 

Wednesday August 10, 2022 
Come along with your parent/carer 

фΦол – ммΦол am 

Book Parade – Book Week August 26,2022 
ΨDreaming with eyes openΩ 
Come dressed as your favourite book character 
Come along with your parent/carer 

фΦол – ммΦол am 

TRANSITION TUESDAYS 2022 – all welcome 
  

Join Mrs. Bennett in the Junior classroom 

August 30 фΦлл – ммΦол am 

September 13 фΦлл – ммΦол am 

October 4 фΦлл – ммΦол am 

October 25 – please bring a packed lunch фΦлл – нΦлл pm 

November 15 – please bring a packed lunch фΦлл – нΦлл pm 

December 6    – please bring a packed lunch фΦлл – нΦлл pm 



 

 

HOME READING 
 

 

 

 

 

AT-HOME READING 

Metung Primary School values the importance of reading and encourages students to read 
at home each night. 

Each time students reach a series of 25 nights reading, they will receive a special award. 

The more they read, the more awards they receive! 

This has proven to be a very popular incentive for the children, with many records broken  
last year.  

Watch this spaceΧΧΧΦHAPPY READING EVERYONE! 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THIS  WEEK’S WINNERS: 

The following awards will be presented during assembly on Friday 9th September 

Daisy 

 

 

Bella 

 

 

 

 

Jhai 

Bella 

Jake 

 

 

Henry 

Jaxon 

 

 

 

Kaiabelle  

Emmet 

 

 

Talitha  

Emmet 

Cassidy 

Harriet. W 

 

Lenora 

Clementine 

Grace. H 

Ayla 

Harriet. M 

Jindy 

Eden 

 



 

 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

    

SEPTEMBER 

             5th    —    Tyler 

        6th    —    Piper  

      9th    —    Hayley 

      12th    —    Clementine  

 

    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL NOTICES 

PLAY GROUP 

Play Group @ Metung Primary is held each Friday of the school 

term, between 9.00am and 11.00am for children aged 0-5 years. 

Our program is designed to familiarise children, and parents & carers, with the 

school environment, staff and routine for an easier transition into primary 

school. 

 

                     BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

 
Before School Care is available from 7.45am-8.45am every day.  
 
After School Care is available from 3.20pm-4.20pm every day. 
 
Each session costs $5 per child – a cost which is heavily subsidised by the 
school, and is significantly less than other local services. 

Please let us know in advance if your child will be attending. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

We have plenty of school uniform items in our preloved boxes at the school. 

There are a variety of sizes to choose from, so please feel free to take or swap 

any items your child may need. 



 

 

SCHOOL NOTICES  

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH ORDERS 

Lunch Orders are available on Fridays. 

 

Please place your order directly with the Metung Bakery & Caf® in 
person or online, by 10am Friday. 

  ICY POLES 

  Icy Poles on sale at school each WEDNESDAY. 

  50 cents each 


